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May 13, 2024 

To: All PNCR Groups in the USA Region of the PNCR 

From: The Central Executive of the PNCR 

DATE May 16, 2024 

 

Dear Cdes, 

This memorandum seeks to provide you with information which will guide the operations of the PNCR 

in the USA. As you are aware, for some time the Central Executive Committee (CEC) and General 

Council (GC) of the PNCR provided guidance and direction to the North American Region of the 

PNCR (NAR) executives on complaints it received concerning its modus operandi. Regrettably, NAR 

blatantly disregarded the directions of the CEC and the General Council of the PNCR. 

In addition, The PNCR had earlier reviewed the Rules developed by the NAR and advised the NAR 

that it could do Party work but it has to be guided by the PNCR Constitution and that NAR under the 

501C had to operate separately. This guidance from the PNCR was ignored by NAR.  

 

The CEC of the PNCR, having discussed the issues raised by NAR and Party groups in NAR wrote a 

letter to the NAR on or about December 15, 2023, instructing the executives to carry out the decisions 

and directions of the CEC and General Council regarding recognized party groups in the USA. The 

letter granted NAR a 14-day compliance period, which they failed to adhere to. Subsequently, NAR 

purported to conduct elections for party groups in the USA and held a regional conference in total 

disregard of the directives of the Party CEC and General Council.  

 

This disregard for the CEC occasioned the CEC to take action to ensure that the Party activities within 

the USA operate according to the provisions of the PNCR’s Constitution. At a duly constituted CEC 

meeting held on April 23, 2024, the CEC decided that a formal letter be sent to NAR and all affiliated 

party groups in the USA regarding its devious vis a vis NAR.  

This letter seeks to communicate the following key points: 
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(a) The CEC’s position on NAR is that it failed to operate based on the decisions of the CEC and 

GC and therefore it does not represent the interests and position of the Party and is no longer 

permitted to operate as a Region of the PNCR in the USA. 

(b) Based on a directive of the CEC of the PNCR, the Party decided to engage the groups in the 

USA and establish a Steering Committee to manage the affairs of the PNCR and to prepare the 

Region for the convening of a conference of the Party in the USA.  

(c) The CEC also decided that NAR must not use the name of the Party in its future endeavours.  

(d) At the meeting establishing the steering committee, the Party leadership informed the groups 

that since the NAR was no longer the representative of the Party in the USA , the group 

elections they purported to convene after their disregard for the Party’s decisions were null and 

void and that the leadership of Party groups in the USA that NAR purported to change after 

their unsanctioned Conference were null and void and that the status ante the Conference 

remains as it relates to the elected leadership of PNCR groups in the USA..  

(e) That at a meeting with the leadership of the PNCR the groups elected a steering committee 

which is headed by Cde. Derrick Lawrence. The Steering Committee has been mandated to 

engage all Party groups and manage and coordinate the activities of the Party in the USA.  

The PNCR leadership wishes the Steering Committee and All Party members the best as we seek to 

build a vibrant USA Region of the PNCR.  

Sincerely, 

 

 

…………………………………… 

Mrs. Dawn Hastings-Williams MP 

General Secretary 

PNCR 
 

 


